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 Dear Parents and Carers,  

On Friday last week, students in Year 7 who had 

attended Bushcraft Camp returned, having enjoyed a 

fantastic experience.  Many tired and rather dirty    

faces  appeared from the coaches, including staff who 

had accompanied the students!  I am sure Year 7     

students would like to join me in thanking Mr Wright, 

Ms Richards, Mrs Jones and Mr Ward  for                  

accompanying them.  The Bushcraft Camp staff were 

extremely complimentary about our students which 

was lovely to hear.  Well done Year 7!  

Yesterday, it was lovely to welcome back our ‘Year 11    

Leavers of 2018/19  to celebrate their achievement, 

through the awarding of certificates and prizes. We 

wish them the very best for their future and as always, 

we enjoy hearing about their successes and              

destinations. 

We are now preparing for the annual Sponsored Walk,   

taking place (weather permitting) on Friday 4th       

October.  Mr Longhurst has been talking to all pupils 

about the event in assemblies this week to ensure 

that everyone knows what is involved.  This is always 

a lovely event, as students and staff walk the route 

together, raising funds to further enhance school    

facilities. This will benefit all students at school both 

now and in the future. We will also be using funds 

raised to support our charities. I am sure it will be a 

very enjoyable day. 

Finally this week, may I remind you that students will 

be leaving the school site at 13.25pm on Thursday 

26th September to enable us to prepare for the Open 

Evening later in the day.  Therefore could you please 

make arrangements for your son/daughter arriving 

home earlier than usual. 

Have a good weekend 

Mr. J. Parr 

Headteacher 

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE SCHOOL TARGET = 96% 

WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE   

SINCE SEPTEMBER 96.4%  

9th September - 13th September 2019 

Caradoc 95.4% Hazler 98.1%  

Lawley 96.3%  Ragleth 96.4% 

 

 

We are a nut free school. If your child brings packed 
lunches or snacks in from home please  ensure (even if 
your child is not allergic) that they do not contain nuts 
or nut-products, in order to protect those in school 
with severe allergies. 

 

 

 

 

Church Stretton School has been involved with the 

‘Safer Schools’ initiative for three years. During this 

time the school has held annual ‘Safer School’ meetings 

and both the Police and I have attended these 

meetings. We have reviewed security/safety measures, 

prepared and updated action plans, introduced an    

incident recording process and reviewed parent/carer/

student feedback. The aim of a school involved in Safer 

Schools is to achieve an accreditation and in            

recognition of the award, the school can display a Safer 

School sign and certificate.  



Japanese Food Demonstration in Restaurant today 

Students were excited to try a Japanese food demonstration in the 
school restaurant today carried out by 
representatives from Bikold, one of our 
local suppliers and Nippon Shokken 
Holdings who supply them. 

 

The Japanese theme is inspired by the 
upcoming Rugby 
World Cup  Japan 
2019.  

Bushcraft Lost Property 

We have a couple of items of lost property 

from Bushcraft, if you recognise either of 

them please enquire at school Reception.  

ACCELERATED READER 

    LOOK HOW WELL OUR PUPILS ARE DOING 

Congratulations to all the students listed below for meeting or beating their target 

 

Millionaires Club 

Congratulations to the newest members 

of our Millionaires Club:- 

Griffin Lewis (1,207,234) and Freddie 

Westall (1,145,525) 

Year 7 

Alexandre Santiago 

Griffin Lewis 

Ella McFarlane 

Aisha Raza 

Eleni Ward 

Freddie Westall 

Connie Woodhouse 

 

Year 8  

Daisy Deards 

Delphine Hurrell 

Annabelle Kirkwood 

 

Year 9  

Laura Brian 

Eric Turner 



 
 

 

On Thursday 12th September, 91 year 7s and 4 staff went off on      
Bushcraft, in the woods of Cholmondeley Castle in Cheshire. Students 
were taken to their camp and started a range of activities centred 
around their tribal Yurts. During the two day experience everyone 
had the opportunities to learn how to make and set different types of 
traps, knife craft and played a number of team building games.       
Students were also taught how to build emergency shelters and a 
number of them chose to sleep on Thursday night in the shelters they 
built rather than the tents provided. Students were also taught to 
build a fire and then used them to cook their own dinner. All returned 
on Friday afternoon knowing far more of their fellow year 7s than 
they did before they left, happy and very grubby, some still in        
camouflage and that was just Mr Ward and Mrs Jones. 

 

 

The next P.T.A meeting will be held  on Wednesday 25th September  in The Hayloft at The 

King’s Arms from 7.30 pm.  Coming along to a meeting is an excuse for a night out and 

you will be made most welcome. If  you cannot make the meeting but would like to be 

kept up to date with P.T.A news please email csschoolpta@gmail.com and we will add you 

to our mailing list.  

 

 If you are an internet shopper ‘easyfundraising’ is another way to support the P.T.A. 

This is a fundraising service that provides donations for the P.T.A each time you        

purchase items online. Shops and sites including Amazon, John Lewis, eBay,            

Sainsburys and many more are included and there is no cost to you. 

Forty four people have already signed up and thanks to them the P.T.A  has gained  an 

extra £924.00. This is an easy way to support the P.T.A and so please consider signing 

up if you shop online. 

To sign up go to www.easyfundraising.org.uk . 

mailto:csschoolpta@gmail.com
http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk


Race Night 
With cheese & wine  

Silvester Horne Institute 

Church Stretton  

Friday 20th September 

7pm (first race 7.30pm)  

Tickets £5 

Includes cheese platter and glass of wine 

Tickets available from Sandford Hardware, Salts, John 

Thomas or Stepping Stones 07785730941 or Caroline on 

07738359404 

Over 18s only 

All proceeds to Stepping Stones Nursery 

Charity registration no. 1114966 

  





A.S.A.P 




